                         BOARD OF HEALTH



Medway, Massachusetts




    February 23, 2009


Members Present: 
Mike Heavey, Clerk




Joe Hoban, Member




William Fisher, Health Agent




Carol Brodeur, Administrative Assistant

Rob Collum, Chairman was not at meeting due to illness.



Mr. Heavey called the meeting to order at 7:10 PM.
Minutes:  Mr. Heavey motioned to accept the minutes from January 26, 2009. Motion was seconded by Mr. Hoban. All in favor.

Tobacco Regulations: Mr. Fisher received information from the MHOA in regards to updating the tobacco regs. He gave the board members copies of the regulations from the MHOA and BOH for comparison and also gave them a copy of the article filed by the Medway Police department regarding smoking marijuana in public. The members stated they would revisit this topic at the next meeting.
BOH Car: Mr. Fisher brought informed the board members the car has a blown engine and the town is working on getting another one up and running. +
L1 Loader:  The loader that is used for the recycling center has broken down and is in need of major repair (transmission, hydraulic issues). Approximate costs to fix it could be around $10,000. Mr. Fisher presented a photo of another similar loader to the board members. A 2003 Caterpillar with approximately 5,000 hours on it for $90,000. The Caterpillar dealer is willing to give $17,000 for a trade-in value for the L1 towards the 2003 loader to cost $73,000. Mr. Fisher told the members Jim Smith, Supervisor for the Medway highway department test drove the machine and said it was tight and in good condition. The Caterpillar dealer said they would bring it down from NH for us to demo at the recycling center. The 2003 machine comes with interchangeable accessories.
Memorandum of Understanding for the WRMRC: Mr. Fisher spoke to Barbara St. Andre, Town Council and she stated the MOU could be approved and it would cost $180 to approve. 
Wish List:  The Town Administrator is asking all Department heads for a “Wish List” for their department. A few items came to the minds (another compactor, baler) and the members decided on another compactor for the recycling center. 

Mr. Fisher informed the members the Board of Selectmen will be requesting the Board of Health members to attend one of their meetings. 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:00 PM

Next meeting is scheduled to be held on Monday, March 9, 2009 at 7PM in the Board of Health Office.
Respectfully submitted,

Carol Brodeur

Administrative Assistant

